
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
Subject: Annex to the Contract for the Construction of the Residue Upgrade Unit at the 
Rijeka Refinery was signed 
 

A new annex to the contract for the construction of the Residue Upgrade Unit was signed, 

following the original contract from December 2019 and the previous annex signed in March 

2023. The new annex establishes new project completion deadlines. Rijeka Refinery Upgrade 

Project’s value increases by up to 6% conditional to meeting the new deadlines and is secured 

with new guarantees. The mechanical completion of the project is expected by the beginning 

of Q4 2025. With the constructed Residue Upgrade Unit and its subsequent commissioning, 

INA's refining operations will become more profitable while also contributing to the security 

of supply for Croatia and the region. 
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